
MEETING 
RECAPITULATION 

 
THE PAULINE NEWMAN 

IP AMERICAN INN OF 
COURT 

 
   TUESDAY, 

DECEMBER 13, 2016 
 

The final Inn meeting of the 
2016 calendar year was the 
Holiday Party, which was a 
joint meeting with the Giles 
S. Rich American Inn of 
Court in the Dolley Madison 
House adjacent to the U.S. 
Court of Appeals for the 
Federal Circuit, on Tuesday, 
December 13, 2016.  It 
began at about 6:00 p.m. and 
ended at about 7:30 p.m. 
 
The following photographs 
were taken by Charles Rones 
of the Giles S. Rich Inn and 
by myself. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Stephen Christopher Swift 
Secretary 



  



 

 



 


